
B-Line News     
 
 
Holidays Are For Sharing – Our annual Holidays Are For 
Sharing project begins on December 15th and will continue 
through December 19th.  It’s a great way to bring joy to 
children in need this holiday season and teach our children 
the value of giving.  We are collecting gifts for the ARC of 
Essex County, The Salvation Army and for Verona 
families in need.  Gifts are needed for all ages, especially 
young teens.  Our 4th grade helpers will be collecting the 
gifts all week from the classrooms.  The F.N. Brown 
community has shown the true spirit of giving in the past, 
so let’s make this our best collection ever!  If you have any 
questions please contact Maggie Lambert at 
maggie.lambert@yahoo.com. 
 
Holiday House – Calling all Elves!  It is time again for our 
famous Holiday House.  On December 10th and 11th, the 
children of F.N. Brown will have the opportunity to buy 
gifts for their family and friends.  The children will need 
help selecting that special gift and wrapping their presents.  
This is truly a beloved tradition for our children and one we 
cannot do without your continued help.  We especially 
need help with clean up on December 11th at 3:00.  If you  
are available or have any questions please contact 
Jacqueline Alkaysi at jacquiealkaysi@gmail.com. 
 
Busy Bee Scrip Program- Support F.N. Brown while you 
shop this holiday season.  Retailers include:  Toys R Us, 
Amazon, CVS, Dunkin Donuts, Starbucks, AMC Theaters, 
American Girl, Barnes and Noble and many, many more.  
These cards also make great teacher gifts and stocking 
stuffers.  Order forms are available on the F.N. Brown 
website under community or by contacting Kate Curren at 
katefullercurren@gmail.com or 973.857.8663. Orders are 
processed on the 15th of each month. 
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Principal:  Dr. Anthony Lanzo SCA Co-Presidents: Antonia Castner & Alice Poueymirou 

Dates to 
Remember… 

Tues., 12/2-   SCA Pasta Lunch 
 
Thurs., 12/4-   SCA Bagel Lunch 
 
Fri., 12/5-    Picture Retakes 9:00am 

  SCA Adult Social  
                          The Grasshopper 8:00 pm 
 
Mon., 12/8-   Winter Concert 9:15am 
 
Tues., 12/9-  Verona Bd. Of Ed. Mtg. VHS 8:00pm 
 
Wed., 12/10-   Holiday House 
 & Thurs., 12/11 
 
Mon., 12/15-   Holidays Are For Sharing 
thru Fri., 12/19 
 
Tues., 12/17-   B-Line Articles Due  
 
Thurs., 12/18-   SCA Chicken Lunch 
 
Tues., 12/23-   12:30 Dismissal 
 
Wed., 12/24-      SCHOOL CLOSED 
thru Fri., 1/2     HOLIDAY VACATION  
 
Mon., 1/5/15-   SCHOOL REOPENS  

Pomptonian Lunch Dates 
Pomptonian will be serving lunches on 
the following dates:  December 1, 3, 5, 8, 
9, 12, 15, 16, 17, 19 and 22. 

Please remember all 
lunches must be                                                         

pre-ordered. 
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Contact Us 

B-Line Editor:  Melissa Watkins 

Email:  melissalwatkins@gmail.com 
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October 2013 F.N. Brown School- Home of the Bees 

 

And A Special Thank You Goes to… 
*The Thanksgiving Feast Committee!  
We would like to thank Amy Aiello, Deanna Barry, 
Karen Papocchia and Shannon Palmer.  Our children 
enjoyed another beloved tradition that would not be 
possible without this committee.  Thank you so much! 

 

*The KidStuff Book Committee!   Thanks to  
all who supported our KidStuff Book fundraiser.   
A special thank you to Christy Ruggiero and  
Nanci Shorter. 

 

*All those who helped with Wrapping Paper 
Distribution!  A big thank you to Nicole Onofrietti. 
And thanks to all of the families, friends and staff 
who supported our fundraiser. 
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December 
 

Emma Kirby, Kieran Patel, Cody Sacchi, 
Angelina Codey, Joel Gonzalez,  
Joseph Houck, Valentina Rizzi,  

Kunal Limbachiya, Aeryn Curren,  
Elizabeth Fourez 
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F.N. BROWN – THE BEST SCHOOL IN TOWN! 

More B-Line News 
Note from the Treasurer – For those submitting 
expenses for various programs, please place your 
receipts in an envelope along with your name and a 
short explanation of the expense. All reimbursement 
checks will be returned to the SCA mailbox in the 
main office within 24-48 hours. If you have any 
questions, please contact Kristen Mautone, 
krismaut1@verizon.net. 
 

Oliver’s Labels – With the colder temperatures come 
layers of clothes. Utilizing Oliver’s Labels is a 
practical and smart way to ensure your child’s 
belongings do not get lost. The labels are waterproof 
and the tags are made of high-performance, scuff-
proof materials that are dishwasher, microwave and 
washer/dryer safe. Customize and preview your labels 
instantly with your name and choice of over 70 
colorful designs!  

Visit www.oliverslabels.com/fnbrown today! F.N. 
Brown receives 20% of all purchases. 

 
Shoparoo – There is no easier way to raise money for 
our school.  We have raised over $100 so far this 
school year by simply taking pictures of our shopping 
receipts with the Shoparoo app!  It does not matter 
what you buy- every receipt submitted counts.  So 
what are you waiting for?  You can either download 
the free app from the Apple AppStore or the Google 
Play Store by searching ‘shoparoo’ and then select our 
school as your chosen cause. Since there is no limit to 
how much money we can raise with Shoparoo, be sure 
to invite your friends and neighbors to join in- every 
receipt counts! 
 

Stop & Shop A+ Rewards – Do you shop at Stop & 
Shop?  Now you can make money for our school by 
simply grocery shopping now thru March 19, 2015. 
You can log on to www.stopandshop.com/aplus 
 and choose “Register Your Card” from the A+ menu 
on the left to register your card online OR email Kate 
Curren at katefullercurren@gmail.com and provide 
your Stop and Shop loyalty card number.   This 
program is open to all friends and family of the F.N. 
Brown Community so please ask your friend, 
neighbors and family.  Once a card is registered under 
our school, each time you shop at Stop & Shop using 
your loyalty card, you will earn CASH for our school! 
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Box Tops for Education Please remember to 
send in your box tops!  We earn 10 cents for 
FN Brown for each box top that’s collected.  
Just clip, save and send them in.  Thanks! 



FREDERIC N. BROWN SCHOOL                                      
125 GROVE AVENUE 
VERONA, NEW JERSEY  07044                                                 TELEPHONE: (973) 571-6753   FAX: (973) 571-6769                           
                     ANTHONY V. LANZO, Ed.D 
                                                 Principal          
         

                                                                                                                                                  
December 2014 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians: 
 
Welcome to December!  Happy Holidays! The fall has gone by very quickly and the winter season 
is shortly approaching.  We have been very busy at F.N. Brown, as your child has been immersed in 
many hands-on learning experiences.  
 
Thank You… 

• To the numerous parent volunteers, class parents and the Thanksgiving Feast Committee: 
Mrs. Aiello, Mrs. Barry, Mrs. Palmer, and Mrs. Papocchia. for making this day extra special 
for our students! The children at our school performed skits and shared poems related to the 
theme of Thanksgiving.  Students performed for another grade level prior to enjoying a 
Thanksgiving feast sponsored by our SCA. The staff, students, and parents enjoyed this 
event as it fostered a feeling of family among our school community. 
 

• Half-Day Snack Committee: Mrs. Garthwaite  
 

• Kid Stuff Fundraiser: Mrs. Dunphy 
 

• School Spirit Wear: Mrs. Curren, Mrs. Garmont, and Mrs. Ruggiero  
 

• SCRIP/Busy Bee Bucks:  Mrs. Curren, Mrs. Caldera, Mrs. D’Andrea and Mrs. Egan-Griffin  
 

• Buzz Book: Mrs. Watkins and Mrs. Garmont   
 

• Wrapping Paper Sale: Mr. and Mrs. Onofrietti  
 
We could not have any of these special extras without parent assistance. Also, thank you to our on-going 
parent volunteers during hot lunch, library, technology and art classes.  

 
Holiday House 
Holiday House is here!  Once again, the SCA has organized and offered another fun filled year of 
holiday shopping for our youngsters.  Holiday House will take place on Wednesday, December 10th 
and Thursday, December 11th.  
 
Holidays Are For Sharing: Week of December 15th 
Once again it is time for us to think about the approaching holiday season and how we can help 
make this special time a little happier for children who are not as fortunate as our own.  As we know, 
it is much easier to purchase a gift while we are out making our way through the stores, but we 
would be losing out on a valuable experience for our children.  It is important that they feel they 



have contributed to this project.  We would like to encourage them to have their own money to buy a 
small gift for another child. Two or more children might even like to put their money together to buy 
a larger gift.  A flyer was recently sent home outlining the details surrounding this activity and gift 
suggestions. 
 
Holiday Concert 
The FNB Holiday Concert is scheduled for Monday, December 8th at 9:15 AM.   As always, our 
students put on a dynamic performance leaving the audience in the holiday spirit.  A notice has been 
sent home requesting how student performers should dress for this event along with other important 
details.  If you have any further questions, please feel free to contact Mrs. Szybist and/or Mr. 
Morden.   
 
Conflict Resolution  
Children in the early years are faced with a number of problems in a typical day.  Learning to solve 
them is a desirable skill to teach children.  Solving problems involves critical thinking, which carries 
over into academic areas as well.   
 
What we are doing in school:  Conflict Resolution  
Our students are taught the “Win – Win Guidelines” at school.  

1. Take time for cooling off if needed.  Find alternative ways to express anger. 
2. Each person states their feelings and the problem as they see it using “I Messages”.   

No blaming, no name calling, no interrupting. 
3. Each person states the problem as the other person sees it. 
4. Each person says how they are responsible for the problem.  
5. Brainstorm solutions together and choose a solution that satisfies both – a Win/Win solution. 
6. Affirm, forgive or thank your partner.  

 
At F.N. Brown school we view problems as opportunities to learn.  Helping your child solve 
problems increases his or her independence.  Capable children solve problems effectively.  Conflict 
Resolution began as a school initiative a couple of years ago at our school. We are very proud of our 
work up to this point and we are viewed as the district pioneers with this approach.  A committee of 
staff members, representing each of the other elementary schools, is currently signed up for the 
Conflict Resolution training sponsored by the New Jersey State Bar Foundation. This is the same 
training that our school committee attended. The goal for the other elementary schools this year is to 
explore, learn and apply this initiative at each Verona elementary school respectively. This is very 
exciting!  FNB will continue to work on this initiative and implement the next phase focused on Peer 
Mediation.  
 
 
 
Our Character Education committee spearheading the Conflict Resolution and Peer Mediation 
approaches is comprised of the following staff members: Mrs. Collins, Mr. Hill, 
Dr. Lanzo, Mrs. Tully, Mr. Waibel and Ms. Witter.   
 
How home and school can continue to work together: 
You can support problem solving at home by using the steps listed above with your child.  In 
addition, you can help by giving your child space to solve his or her problems wherever possible.  
Acknowledge when you see your child effectively solving a problem and label it as such.  When you 



allow your child to solve problems, you are communicating your confidence in his or her abilities 
and competence. 
 
F. N Brown School Spirit Day 
We will be celebrating School Spirit Week during the week of January 12th. More details will be 
forthcoming when we return from the holiday break.  
 
Happy Holidays!  Thank you for your support!  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
        Anthony Lanzo  
 

Anthony Lanzo 



 
ACTIVITIES AT F.N. BROWN SCHOOL 
 
 
 
MS. PASSAGE’S CLASS 
 

Now that school’s in full swing the children have been working diligently each and every day! 
Everyone enjoyed dressing up for our Halloween parade and festivities!  

In Reader’s Workshop, the students completed our Reader’s Workshop Launching unit where 
students learned the rules and routines of the workshop model. The students have learned to build 
stamina, navigate through books, identify and explain details in the illustrations, and how to 
independently read stories with meaning and purpose. We have just begun our Fiction unit, where the 
primary focus is to retell using key elements such as character, setting, and plot in a story. The students 
are so excited to read every day!  

In Writer’s Workshop, the students are eager to get their thoughts out daily! The first graders have 
finished their Small Moment unit and now have begun Realistic Fiction. The students have begun creating 
their very own characters. We are very excited to see what kind of struggles their characters are faced 
with and how they ultimately solve the problem. The Kindergarteners continue to work on Small 
Moments. The have worked hard to organize their thoughts to write a story in sequential order. They have 
learned to add details to their illustrations and label their pictures!  

In math, we review basic skills such as identifying numbers, counting 2s, 5s, and10s, counting 
backward, adding and subtracting 1-more and 2-more than a given number using a number grid. Our first 
graders continue to build on their addition and subtraction skills by learning new strategies.   

We are looking forward to the holidays at F.N. Brown!  
 
KINDERGARTEN – CATHERINE ORSINI & MICHELE STARANKA 
 

Our students really enjoyed their first FN Brown Thanksgiving Feast!  The SCA is one of the 
wonderful things about FN Brown we are all very thankful for and we appreciate all their work in making 
the feast so special.  

It was nice to see all the kindergarten parents during our conferences.  It is a great way to connect 
and discuss the wonderful accomplishments of our students. Our parents are very supportive and we are 
thankful for you! 

We are moving along quickly in Writing Workshop and are presently creating list books and 
labeling our illustrations.  At the end of each unit, your child will bring home all the work they have 
created and kept in their writing folders.   Please ask them to share their work with you.   

The students are so excited to bring home their “just right” baggy books!!  Please encourage daily 
reading and rereading.  It will be a great help in building their confidence and allowing them to practice 
the strategies they are learning.  
Please continue reviewing sight word lists every day!  The sight words are usually tough to sound out and 
frequent review helps the students in remembering the words they will use so often when reading and 
writing.  

In Math we have been working on comparing numbers to 10.  Please continue to provide 
assistance during homework and also spend time reviewing numbers to 30.   

The children are gearing up for their first FN Brown holiday concert and really enjoy practicing.  
They are looking forward to dressing up and showcasing their talents for you!  Enjoy the holiday season 
with your families and friends.  2015 – here we come!! 
 
FIRST GRADE –ANNA COLLINS & ERICA MC KENNA 
  

In November our first graders really began to understand “stamina” in reading and are trying their 
very best to read independently for twenty minutes.  Of course this time is broken up with individual 



conferences and guided reading or strategy groups.  The students love this time of the day!!! We also 
started our reading unit focused on non-fiction with its many features.  Students are being exposed to 
features like: table of contents, index, and glossary.  Our students need be familiar with the components of 
a biography, a reference book and a literary non- fiction book. 

For math, both classes continue to work on addition and subtraction strategies.  Using doubles, 
near doubles and adding and subtracting (0-1-2) are coming along.  The concepts of counting up and 
counting back are more natural for most of the students.  Using a number line is always helpful as is using 
touch math.  The more practice your child gets at home using simple fact flash cards the better the 
chances are your child will begin to memorize these easier facts then possibly see the relationship when it 
is time  to  add and subtract  larger numbers between (12-20) later this school year. 

Our Small Moments unit in writing was also a success.  Each child was asked to pick their favorite 
small moment to edit and “fancy up” with a partner and with their teacher.  These stories were shared at a 
Writers Celebration.   Mrs. McKenna’s class read their stories aloud to a Kindergarten class while Mrs. 
Collins’ class read aloud to Mrs. Force’s class. The students are starting to become more comfortable with 
speaking in front of others.  The students are learning to pace themselves while they read aloud as well as 
try to look at their audience, show their illustrations and use expression in their voices. They love 
speaking into the amplification system so all can hear their works of art. 

Parents, thank you again for all you are doing to help your child be a respectful, responsible and 
resourceful first grader.  Keep your child reading and encourage them to continually ask questions.    
 
SECOND GRADE –  MARIA GRAZIANO &  NANCY HISCANO  
 

We hope you had a wonderful Thanksgiving celebrating with good food, family, and friends. We 
return to school with the holiday season upon us. We can’t ignore all of the excitement the children bring 
to class as they look forward to this special time of year. Therefore, we will be working on a writing unit 
focused on the traditional tale of the Gingerbread Man. We will be reading various versions of the story, 
comparing and contrasting story events and characters. We will then use these stories to inspire us to 
create our own gingerbread story.  

In Reading Workshop, we are continuing to grow as we explore our unit on Fiction. Readers have 
been applying the skills that have been taught in mini-lessons, such as, connections, tone, mood, character 
traits, and point of view. We are building up our stamina as independent readers with our “Just-Right” 
books and we have been responding to what we read daily. Small Guided Reading groups meet with 
teachers to target specific skills to advance fluency and understanding. We are happy to see the 
excitement the children show toward their reading. We will also take a closer look at series books and 
explore the same characters as we follow their adventures through different stories. 

In Math, we are finishing our topic on Place Value to 100. We have been exploring different ways 
to express and compare numbers. Manipulatives and games help this topic come alive and make it fun for 
the learner. Our next topic will be 2-digit addition with regrouping. To help make this concept easier for 
your child to understand, continue to practice basic facts at home. 

Did you hear? We are learning about Sound in Science! Second graders have been conducting 
experiments to answer questions such as,” What causes sound?”, "How does sound travel?”, and “How do 
we make different sounds?”. Some new vocabulary words discussed are: vibrate, sound, sound wave, 
loudness, and pitch.  

We continue to practice positive behaviors with our Peace Pals in fourth grade. We always look 
forward to meeting with them every other week. Our last lessons focused on the story of our names and 
all of the unique things that make us special. We enjoyed sharing in our small groups and we are getting 
to know each other even better through these activities. 

Enjoy the Holiday Season and we will see you in 2015! 
 
THIRD GRADE –  MEGAN PELLEGRINO,  KAREN SABATINO AND KIM SAVOLSKIS 
 
    As thoughts of turkeys and falling leaves are replaced with visions of sugarplums, third grade 
students are remaining focused on academic skills. 



In Reading Workshop, a unit study on Non-Fiction will be introduced. Students will become 
familiar with important text features such as titles, subtitles, pictures, and captions, and how they add 
meaning to the text.  They will also learn to identify various types of non-fiction literature about high 
interest topics. Skills learned in this unit will be easily integrated with our study of Native Americans and 
Early Communities in Social Studies. The two content areas will complement each other well, as we 
research and learn about regional differences and ways of life across our country, from early times until 
present day.  
     A Life Science unit on types of living things is in progress. Students are learning how scientists 
classify animals into groups, and sub groups, of vertebrates and invertebrates.   We will also learn about 
life cycles, metamorphosis, heredity factors, and inherited traits.  The unit will conclude with a field trip 
to World of Wings, in January!  
     Students are achieving a third grade milestone of understanding the concepts of multiplication, 
and learning their multiplication facts.  This is always an exciting lifelong skill to learn.  With 
SMARTBOARD activities, websites, games, catchy rhymes, and apps, learning facts is a breeze!  This 
leaves plenty of brainpower on reserve for the more complex problem solving skills required by Common 
Core. 
    Writing Workshop is keeping students engaged through a unit in writing Realistic Fiction stories.  
Students call upon their imaginations to combine their creative ideas with real life experiences, to develop 
interesting characters and story lines.  Grammar lessons focused on sentence structure and parts of speech 
are equipping students with editing skills needed to improve the clarity of their writing. 
    Of course the season would not be complete without discussion of the various holidays and 
cultural traditions celebrated at this time of year, all of which center around light.  Students will explore 
the differences in these celebrations, while discovering similar themes that link cultures together, as 
citizens of the world. 
   We take this opportunity to wish all of our FN Brown families a happy holiday season, and a 
happy healthy new year ahead! 
  
FOURTH GRADE – MARY ANN FORCE & LOU WAIBEL 
 
             We would like to congratulate our fourth graders on a very successful first marking period. 
Students have learned many skills and experienced much learning. We are proud of their 
accomplishments. 
               In Math students are working on multiplying one-digit times two-digit numbers.  They are being 
asked to apply their basic multiplication facts and studied patterns to find products. Students are also 
learning how to use algorithms in order to understand how to connect numbers and answers in their place 
value. They are always reminded that math involves a variety of processes including problem solving, 
reasoning, communicating, connecting and representing. 
              We are continuing to write narratives making deeper connections between external actions and 
internal responses that strengthen their personal narratives. Students are also learning that writers use 
scenes from the past or future to bring out their thoughts and ideas. 
           In Science students are continuing our study of the ecosystem.  They have learned that ecosystems 
are complicated systems with many interactions among living and non-living things. We are learning 
about the role of living things and how energy transfer and interacts. The fourth grade field trip to the 
Sterling Mineral was a huge success.  Exploring an authentic mine offered the perfect experience in the 
exploration of the many minerals that blend to form rocks of different colors and patterns. By the way, 
this is a great way for a family to spend an enjoyable day ay the mines. They are open on Saturdays. 
 In Social Studies, our students will begin learning about how New Jersey came to be settled by 
nomads, Native Americans and Europeans.  They will discuss the cultural differences between them all 
and the affect each culture had on the other. 
 
SPANISH – LUISA WITTER 
 

Hola de la clase de español! Hello from Spanish class! I am very proud of all the students for 
using as much español as they can! They are off to an excelente start as we begin the second marking 



period! First grade students have been continuing to practice greetings in class through songs, chants, and 
verbal practice. Students have begun a unit on colors in Spanish and are expressing in Spanish whether 
they like or dislike a color (Si me gusta or No me gusta). I encourage you to have your child practice as 
much español as they can by sharing what they have done in class or identifying colors in Spanish or 
answering Si me gusta or No me gusta when describing likes/dislikes at home. 
 Second grade students are continuing to practice conversational Spanish with each other with 
greetings asking and answering Cómo te llamas and Cómo estás. Encourage your child to answer Cómo 
estás in Spanish by answering the many ways we have learned in class. Some include Muy bien, Tengo 
hambre, and Tengo sueño. Students have also begun a unit on numbers up to twenty in Spanish through 
chants, verbal practice, written practice, and games. Please have your child practice counting up to 20 in 
Spanish. 
 Third grade students have continued learning the differences of greeting someone their age as 
opposed to an adult. Encourage students to ask Como esta Usted when asking how you are feeling and 
Como estas to someone their age. Students may answer the many ways we have learned to answer 
including Tengo frio, Tengo hambre, Muy bien, Estoy feliz, etc. Students have just completed their 
technology projects for Hispanic Heritage project and are in the process of sharing them with class. The 
projects came out fabuloso! 
 Fourth grade students have begun a unit on time in Spanish. Encourage your child to tell the time 
in Spanish to the hour and half hour by asking them ¿Qué hora es? and answering the time in Spanish (i.e. 
Son las dos or Son las tres y media). Fourth grade students are doing terrific incorporating Spanish with 
the daily announcements! Students also did a terrific job with their Spanish scavenger hunts to realize the 
importance the Spanish language has in our society today. Muchas gracias! 
 
INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC – MAX MORDEN 
 

Band students have been discussing what makes a good concert. Our stage presence has been 
talked about a great deal as has the need for individual practice. Ask them some of their favorite answers 
to this topic. 

For our first concert, everyone is working on these songs: Hot Cross Buns, Au Claire de la Lune, 
Mary Had a Little Lamb, Lightly Row, Mad Dogs, Good King Wenceslas, & Jingle Bells. Hopefully you 
are hearing (and recognizing) them often. We will also have various solo and duet performances. As 
always, the students are very excited and we look forward to our first performance. 
 
Concert attire is:  

• White Shirt - should be a button-up/down for boys 
• Black Pants/Skirt 
• Shoes of any type 
• Tie of any type for boys - girls may wear a tie if they like 

 
RESOURCE ROOM – SARI SANTORO 
 

The Resource Center has been very busy since September.  We are back in our old location and 
we are enjoying all the space of the classroom.  Reading workshop lessons have focused on understanding 
that reading is more than reading words off a page; reading is also thinking!  We have been practicing 
thinking about reading by making connections, inferring and asking questions about our reading.  Reading 
involves a lot of skills and we are learning about these skills with wordless picture book, art, music and 
text.  The students have been very engaged with these lessons and have shown their understanding of 
these skills while enjoying some interesting books, pictures and songs. 

In math, we have looked at the three of the four operations; addition, subtraction, and 
multiplication. The students have reviewed place value, rounding and the applicable properties.  The 
Smartboard and Elmo have been wonderful tools to help the students make sense of all of these topics.  
Brain Pop Jr. has also been a part of our instructions.  Thanks to all for providing us with these great tools 
for learning! 
 
SPEECH – GILLIAN ALDWORTH 



 
Students are having fun working on their articulation and learning fall vocabulary.  Students 

requiring development in pragmatic language continue to work on "social thinking" skills, which will help 
them to be better communication partners. We are always working on building stronger social skills and 
peer interaction through game play. Siblings and parents are great speech models for students!  Students 
are learning to ask questions and make appropriate comments in order to improve the quality of their peer 
interactions.  We have had fun learning about prepositions and sentence structure using a silly turkey 
version of “Guess Who”.  Reading stories and discussing holiday movies are a great way to develop 
stronger language skills.  You can discuss the main idea, favorite characters, the sequence of the story, the 
major problem and how it was solved!  Have a wonderful holiday season with family and friends! 
 
 



December  2014   

 Messag e  from F.N. Brown SCA Co-Presidents  

                

Dear F.N. Brown Families, 

December is upon us and we would like to wish everyone a peaceful and joyous holiday season. 
The support our F.N. Brown families have shown throughout the year puts many smiles on the 
faces of our hard working F.N. Brown students. The abundance of activities the SCA is able to 
provide would not be possible without our outstanding community of volunteers.  The 
dedication to our students continues with our excellent administration, teachers, and staff.  We 
are thankful for such a hard working team of experts filling F.N. Brown! 

We would like to send a special thanks to those who worked hard to put on the Thanksgiving 
Feast.  Amy Aiello led the way to a feast that warmed hearts and filled bellies.  The children 
supplied many thankful sentiments with class displays and the class parents served with a smile.  
Thank you to all who made the day a wonderful success.  The perishable feast items were 
donated to a local soup kitchen to extend the giving. 

The Holiday House will take place on December 10th & 11th this year.  Thank  you to Jaqueline 
Alkaysi for taking the time to create a festive gift giving opportunity to our F.N. Brown students.  
Please help with set up if you are able and sign up to come help our little shoppers choose gifts 
for loved ones.  Another fine tradition at F.N. Brown organized by Maggie Lambert is the 
Holidays Are For Sharing donations.  Our children sign up to shop for and donate a gift that 
goes to a child who would not be receiving gifts without this program.  It is a valuable lesson in 
giving for our kids during this season of festivity and presents. 

The November half days would not have been the same without half-day snacks!  Thanks to 
Janice Garthwaite - your time and dedication is appreciated!  Spirit Wear orders are being 
collected – thanks Kate Curren, Diana Garmont and Christy Ruggiero for collecting and 
distributing. 

Holiday Concert  -  December 8th at 9:15 in the F.N. Auditorium – Vocal and Instrumental 

Looking Ahead:  January 23rd – Kids Winter Bingo 

                            February 5th – Valentine’s Day Project 

Thank you to all for the time you take to volunteer and help our F.N. Brown SCA.  We wish you and 
your families a happy and healthy holiday season.  We look forward to continued success and many 
smiling faces in 2015!  Please join us on January 12th at 7:00pm for our first SCA meeting of 2015. 

Wishing you joy and peace, 

 Antonia Castner and Alice  Poueymirou – SCA Co-Presidents  


